
 

NEWSLETTER   Term 3: 31st January 2025 

https://sjm.academy 

Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School Reminder: 

 

NO NUTS are to be 

brought in to school. Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 
 

February   3rd - 7th : National Children's Mental Health Week 
  Friday 7th : NSPCC Number Day  
  Tuesday 11th : Safer Internet Day 
  Tuesday 11th : Parent Consultations 3.30-6pm 
  Thursday 13th : Parent Consultations 3.30-6pm 
  Friday 14th : Last day of term 3 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

 TT Rockstars Superstars  

 Year 4  have been hard at work learning their timetables 
and placed third highest in the DCAT family of schools in the 
Battle of the Brains Contest. 

The children have really taken this seriously and the parents 
have also really got behind our efforts by encouraging their 
children to do their TT Rockstars at home too.  

 

 Rewards System 

 Thank you for your feedback on the Reward alerts that are sent home on the Arbor app. It is one of 
the conversations I look forward to the most with parents when I am on the gate. 

Staff have been encouraged to keep going and I am sharing the number of rewards in each category with 
the children in worship every Friday. We also talk about any behaviours that we don’t want to encourage. 
 

 Peer Review 

 Last week, two Headteachers from local schools carried out a Peer Review as part of our ongoing 
school improvement. The areas of focus were SEND provisions, Teaching and Learning, and Student 
Wellbeing. 

 The headteachers went into lessons, spoke to children, observed the children at play, met with subject 
leaders and looked at a range of books. They were really impressed with the children of St John’s and the 
outcomes reflected the following: Children treat each other in line within the school values. The children 
were polite, welcoming and happy. The reviewers also felt that we are making great improvements in 
meeting the needs of our SEND children and I know Mrs Hitch was pleased as she and the support staff 
have been working exceptionally hard to move us along. All staff are aware of the needs of the children 
and there is work being done in the classroom to adapt lessons for all children. The intervention sessions 
are also helping to support the children with specific needs to continue to make progress. 

 As part of our developments, we will be looking at how we share more examples of children’s work, 
and we still have more work to do on developing the curriculum in certain subject areas. 



 Archives 

 We have come across several boxes of 
memorabilia linked to the school, including this 
picture taken before many of the surrounding 
houses were built. 

 The staff have been talking about it and it 
really does make us all feel part of something so 
special. I shared it with the children this morning 
in worship and it certainly created some 
interest.  I think it would be lovely to create an 
exhibition of sorts for parents and the children. 

If you are interested in helping to sort and exhibit what we have found, please let the Office know and I 
can arrange for us to meet and get this off the ground.    

Have a lovely weekend all...  
  

Mrs Byroo 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

 You would have already had some communications from me regarding 
the parenting workshops we are running, rewards and attendance. I wanted to 
take this opportunity to introduce myself as I am now at St John's in the role of 
Interim Pastoral Leader. This is to add additional capacity in the following 
areas: Attendance, Safeguarding, Mental Health & Wellbeing and Behaviour.  

I am based at St John's Meads and St Catherines but also carry out workshops 
in 4 other local primary schools. I hope to see more of you over the next few 
weeks.    

Mental Health 

Place2Be's Children's Mental Health Week 2025 
will take place from February 3-9, 2025.  

This year’s theme, Know Yourself, Grow Yourself, is presented in 

partnership with Here4You and supported by The Walt Disney Company, 
featuring characters from Inside Out 2. 

This theme provides a fantastic opportunity to focus on 
children’s self-awareness and personal growth, which ties in 
perfectly with the work we have been doing at school on 
growth mindset. 

Throughout the week, children will explore their emotions, 
how they express them, and gain a deeper understanding of 
their mental health. We will be holding a special Worship on 
Tuesday to reflect on these important themes. 

Additionally, there is a 'Tips for Families' sheet available 
towards the back of this newsletter, offering useful 
suggestions to support your child’s mental health at home. 

 Mrs. Emma Massey 



 

This week we have been learning how 

some people celebrate the Chinese New 

Year. 

We looked at some of the beautiful 

clothes that they wear for their 

celebrations and had fun dressing up in 

some costumes. We also did some dragon 

dancing in the hall and listened to lots of 

different Chinese music. 

We learnt about the food that they may 

eat during the festival and thoroughly 

enjoyed exploring a sensory noodle tray. 

The children were very good at cooking 

meals and adding toppings! 

We have enjoyed hearing the story 

of ‘The Great Race’ and how the 

animals were rewarded with having a 

year named after them. 

We practiced our cutting skills while 

we made snake decorations to 

celebrate 2025 being the year of the 

snake! We also made lanterns.  

We enjoyed some food tasting and 

enjoyed eating some noodles and 

prawn crackers with sweet chilli dip! 



 

Last week Year 4 took part in the 

TT Rockstars DCAT competition. 

 We were very impressed with the enthusiasm the children 

demonstrated and are proud to let you know that we came 

3rd out of the 19 schools that took part. We had a number 

of children in the top 50 from all the pupils who competed. 

Well done, Year 4!  

In History we have been learning about 
the Viking and the attack of Lindisfarne 
Island on Holy Island. 

The children wrote incredible 
newspaper reports.  

The children also enjoyed 
joining Year 5 this week to 
learn and perform 
Country Dancing.   


















